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VILLAGE OF CHURCHVILLE
At a regularly scheduled meeting of the Village of Churchville Board of Trustees held at 7:00 p.m. on the above date at the Village Hall, 23 East Buffalo Street, the following were:

Present:           Nancy L Steedman, Mayor
                        John T. Hartman, Deputy Mayor
		Michael H. Brown, Trustee		
		Diane F. Pusateri, Trustee
		
Meghan Lodge, Village Clerk/Treasurer
Paul A. Robinson, Superintendent of Public Works 

Absent:            Scott A. Cullen, Trustee                   
                        					
Mayor Nancy Steedman opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  Paul Robinson led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

Approval of Minutes	
Deputy Mayor John Hartman made a motion, seconded by Trustee Michael Brown that the minutes of the January 9, 2017 meeting be approved.  Motion passed 4-0 with Trustee Scott Cullen absent.

Superintendent’s Report 

Electric Department Report
Inventory: Work has begun on organizing and inventory of the larger items stocked in the electric department. Poles, conduit, transformers and items not expected to be used before the end of the fiscal year have been labeled and counted. Smaller items will be done in the last full week of February.
Thermal Imaging: Four home scans were completed and reports were mailed to the home owners. About half of the electric distribution system has been completed. No issues were found on the system.
DPW/ Sewers Report
Lift Station Maintenance: The North Main Street and Chiswick Drive lift stations received semi- annual maintenance. Bearings greased, vacuum systems cleaned and small wear parts were replaced. 
Christmas Tree Collection: Curbside tree collection along with any brush that is placed out is being chipped on Mondays through the month of January. 
High Winds: On 1/10 high wind gusts knocked down two trees. In both cases the trees came down across the road way. One was located on Greenway Blvd. and the other was located on Tower Lane. Both trees were located just outside of the right of way. 

Cemetery Report
Burials: 1 ash burial.
Limbs and Branches: Limbs and branches that were knocked down by high winds were collected and chipped.
Clerk’s Report
Meghan reported that the PPAC for the February 2017 electric bills was calculated at .020542 with 509,000 kilowatt hours of supplemental power purchased.  BSP has not reported back with any negotiation results with T-Mobile.  Today unpaid sewer amounts were removed from the utility billing accounts in preparation to levy on the 2017-2018 village taxes.  The total relevy of sewer receivables will be $15,547.03.  This is down from $17,514.13 last year.  Meghan Lodge reported that the office has received one copy each of the Churchville Volunteer Fire Department Inc. financial statements/Independent auditors Report for 2015/2014 and the 2016 Annual Report.  Trustee Brown asked if the financial statements can be scanned.  Meghan will scan and attached to an email to each trustee.

IMA for the Transfer of Unclaimed or Abandoned Dogs - Resolution No. 2017-9:

Trustee Diane Pusateri made a motion, seconded by Trustee Michael Brown, authorizing Mayor Nancy Steedman to sign the Intermunicipal Agreement for the transfer of unclaimed and abandoned dogs for 1/1/2017 through 1/15/2018 with the Town of Chili, Town of Hamlin and the Town of Riga.  Motion passed 4-0 with Trustee Scott Cullen absent.

Approval to Attend the M.E.U.A. Engineering Workshop – Resolution No. 2017-10:

Trustee Michael Brown made a motion, seconded by Deputy Mayor John Hartman, to approve two linemen to attend the M.E.U.A. Engineering Workshop in Syracuse on March 15 and 16, 2017 at a registration fee of $80 per person.  Motion passed 4-0 with Trustee Scott Cullen absent.

Data Processing Needs

Mayor Nancy explained that the capacity of the server has been challenged resulting in obstacles to the performance of daily operations. Particularly cumbersome to the server is hosting Microsoft Exchange, accounting for 80+ percent of the current drive capacity.  Approaches to improving the issue were discussed with Pinpoint Group owner, Steve Tanner.  She included Deputy Mayor Hartman, Paul Robinson and Meghan Lodge in these discussions.  She further explained that the current sever is 7 years old and has the capacity to allow for additional drives.  Trustee Brown questioned the need for solid state drives.  Mayor Nancy stated that she feels comfortable that the solid state drives will allow for faster processing times and last longer than regular drives.  Trustee Pusateri remembered that the Village Board reviewed the migration to the Office 365 platform to reduce the drive capacity to host Microsoft Exchange.  Meghan Lodge reminded the board that, although the office-wide migration to Office 365 was not approved, replacement desktops and laptops will include Office 365.  Pinpoint Group is working with the software company that the Village uses for utility billing, payroll, general ledger and cash receipts to test their products with the new Server 2016.  This is using hardware that his company owns. 


Expend From Data Processing Reserve - Resolution No. 2017-11:

The following resolution was offered by Trustee Diane Pusateri, seconded by Deputy Mayor John Hartman who moved its adoption:

     WHEREAS, the Village of Churchville previously established a capital reserve fund on May 1, 1985, pursuant to the provisions of Section 6-C of the General Municipal Law for the purpose of purchasing Data Process Equipment & Software and providing that such funds shall be used for such purposes in the future and at such time as the Village Board shall deem to be in the best interest of the Village; and

     WHEREAS, the Village Board of Trustees of the Village of Churchville deems it necessary to expend the sum NOT TO EXCEED $4,895 from the capital reserve for the purpose of purchasing one additional security camera and a server capacity upgrade  

     NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED AS FOLLOWS:

     That the Village Clerk be and she hereby is directed to remove from the capital reserve established on May 1, 1985, the sum NOT TO EXCEED $4,895 for the purpose stated above.

     This resolution is adopted subject to permissive referendum.

      The question of the adoption of the foregoing resolution was duly put to a vote on roll call, which resulted as follows:

     Nancy L. Steedman            Mayor  		Aye    		             	
     John T. Hartman                 Deputy Mayor     	Aye      
     Michael H. Brown              Trustee       		Aye                
     Scott A. Cullen                    Trustee     		Absent	                  
     Diane F. Pusateri                Trustee 		Aye

The resolution was thereupon declared adopted.

Willowbank Erosion Control Grant Update

Mayor Nancy reported that Monroe County Soil and Water Conservation District applied for a grant requesting $500,000 to remediate erosion control of Black Creek at the outer bend of the section of creek that fourteen homes are experiencing severe erosion. The project consists of three phases as follows:

1. Erosion control for the affected homes, specifically building a large stone buffer and trees 
2. Constructing a spillway on the west side of the creek through the peninsula opposite the eroded area
3. Dredge behind the existing weir

The Village of Churchville would participate through contribution of labor and vehicles needed to move materials.  The Capstone students at RIT and engineer Paul Chatfield would continue to contribute their services.  A response to the grant application is expected in March or April.


Comprehensive Plan Update

The draft comprehensive plan is available on the Village website.  Various dates were discussed for the next steps in the process of the project.

Correspondence

There was an email inquiry from a resident regarding Martin Luther King Day requesting an answer as to why the Village remains open on the federal holiday.  Mayor Nancy will gather the employee benefits committee together to gather input on the topic.  Trustee Diane Pusateri stated that she is not in favor of adding another holiday but would consider alternatives to the existing holiday schedule.  Meghan Lodge gathered holiday schedules from all Monroe County villages and the Town of Riga.

Other Business

The Village Board discussed several items to be discussed at the joint Town of Riga/Village of Churchville board meeting to be held on March 7th at the Riga Town Hall.

Trustee Diane Pusateri will work with the DPW in deciding on the banners and flags that need to be ordered.

Mayor Nancy announced the 2016 Chamber Award recipients:

· Sue Davis, Chamber Member of the Year
· Kathy Stephany, Citizen of the Year
· Johnson House, Business of the Year
· Wilkins RV, Beautification Award

There will be a dinner to honor the recipients on March 9th at the Johnson House.  Tickets are available at the Village and Town Halls as well as the Johnson House.

Mayor Nancy outlined some of the components of the Governor’s proposal to require countywide referenda on county-determined municipal consolidation plans.
Meeting adjourned at 8:14 p.m.



	



